

Delegated Decisions by Cabinet Member for Children, Education & Families - Monday, 14 May 2012

Statement of Decision

Present:

Councillor Melinda Tilley, Cabinet Member for Education (on behalf of Councillor Louise Chapman).

Officers: Ruth Ashwell (Children, Young People & Families) and Deborah

Miller (Chief Executive's Office).

Chill Out Fund 2012/13 - May 2012

Documentation considered:

Report Chill Out Fund 2012/13 - May 2012

A copy is attached to the signed copy of this decision.

Cabinet Member's Comments

Following discussion with the officer, the Cabinet Member for Education felt that the suggested amount to award of £500 was low when taking into account the number of young people benefiting from the scheme (50+) and the match funding secured.

Decision

Having regard to the arguments and options set out in the documentation before me, the representations made to me and the further considerations set out above, I confirm my decisions on this matter as follows:

The Cabinet Member approved all of the applications for grant support as shown below.

Applicant organisation	Amount Requested	Amount recommended
Hanborough Playing Field Association	£5000	£5000
West Oxford After School Club	£1590	£600
Artisjustaword	£2720	*£1000
Woodstock Youth Club	£1825	£1825
Faringdon Twinning Association	£550	£550
Didcot Air Training Corps	£5000	£2000
The Sport for Streets Initiative	£4366.80	£4366.80

TOTAL	£26051.80	£20341.80
Oxford Sports Partnership	£5000	£5000

^{*} The Cabinet Member decided to increase the officer recommendation by £500.

Signed Cabinet Member for Children, Education & Families	
Date	